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Report on AGM 2001.
There was a satisfactory attendance of 16 members at our 55 th AGM held at Anzac Club on Tuesday 13th March 2001. President R.Darrington declared the meeting open at 10.30am and asked members to stand in silence in memory of our departed comrades.

Present: Messrs R. Aitken, L.Bagley, T.Bowers, J.Burridge, J.Carey, L.Cranfield, R.Darrington, L.Halse, K.Hayes, B.Langridge, J. Lines, E.Monk, J.Poynton, R.Smyth, D.Studdy & D.Turton.

Apologies: J.Chalwell, C.King, W.March, G.Maley, D.Murray, R.Parry, H.Sproxton, R.Shenn, C.Turner, & M.Wheatley

Minutes:
Minutes of the previous AGM were read and confirmed as a true record.

Life Membership:
On the recommendation of the committee Peter Alexander was made a life member of the Association. Peter has been a loyal member for the past 55 years. As he was not well enough to attend the AGM, it was proposed to present his life membership medallion to him at his home within the next week.

The incoming president Mr Parry would do this.

Reports:
The following reports were presented.

President Mr Darrington, Financial & Auditors report Mr Burridge, Editors Mr Bagley &Trust Fund Mr Smyth. 

Election of Officers: 
The returning officer Mr Aitken conducted the election and declared the following elected for the year 2001/2002

President
 Mr R.Parry

Vice President
 Mr L. Halse

Secretary
 Mr J. Carey

    Treasurer
     Vacant

 Editor

 Mrs D.Carey

  Auditor
   Mr J. Burridge

  Warden
 Mr J. Chalwell



Courier Committee

Mr.G.Bagley,

Mrs S.Epps,

Mr J.Carey.



General Committee


Messrs R.Darrington, L.Bagley, B.Langridge &






W.March.

The Trust Fund Committee of Messrs Smyth, Burridge & Hayes carry on as in past years.

General Business

The question as to whether we should join in and march with the other Commando 

Squadrons on Anzac day was discussed as our numbers had fallen away to about

12 marching. It was finally decided that it was too late to do anything about this year and

that we should carry on as usual under the 2/2ns flag. The matter would be considered again before Anzac day 2002.

As there was no offer from any member to take on the editor’s job Mr Bagley moved and Mr Burridge seconded “that Mrs Delys Carey be invited to take on the job”. The motion was put and carried.

It was suggested the Association have a number of suitable plaques (say 12) made up bearing the unit’s insignia. This was considered to be a worthwhile suggestion. Mr Cranfield kindly offered to prepare the wooden bases for the plaques.                                                            
A suitable design would need to be drawn up; Mr Carey said he would ask Mr Colin Hodson if he could help with the design.

Mr Langridge moved seconded Mr Halse “that a vote of thanks be recorded in the minutes to Len and Betty Bagley in appreciation of their dedicated service on the courier over many years”. This motion as passed with loud acclamation. A vote of thanks was also recorded in the minutes to retiring President D.Darrington and former Treasurer Ted Monk for their contribution to the Association in their terms of office.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 11.40am.

President’s Report

I have much pleasure in presenting my report for the past year. Our numbers have continued to fall away, following the passing of nine members since our last AGM.

Our total membership is now 150, of whom 52 are here in WA. The year also saw the passing of wives of members and some widows. To all those families who have suffered the loss of a loved one, the Association offers its condolences.

The WA Branch had a very active 12 months beginning with a party of 22 attending the Tassie Safari in March. Meeting up with 53 members, wives and friends from other states to take part in what was a memorable and enjoyable 8 days.

Anzac Day followed, although our numbers marching were down on the day the march went off well, culminating in the traditional gathering at the Terrace Hotel. 

The July Norma Hasson day was another happy occasion as was the Xmas luncheon held at Mandurah this year. A get together at “The House” on Australia Day topped off a good social year. All of these events have been fully reported on in the Courier and I would like to thank those good people who helped to make these functions so enjoyable.

Our annual Commemoration Service held in November was well attended. The march past featuring for the first time the daughters of members was a big improvement on past years. Well  done all!!

My thanks to the trust fund team led by chairman Bob and supported by John and Keith, for another year of fine achievement of which they can be proud. An independent East Timor has meant the team’s task, which was so very difficult in the earlier years, is now freer, although the work still has to be done. Bob’s plan to supply vegetable seeds to remote areas of Timor to the people who to date have been overlooked, is a great concept and one which members will follow with interest over the next year or two.

News of the Courier team, Len and Betty Bagley, decision to step down has been received with much regret. Thank you for the wonderful job you have done for the Association over many years. The standard of the courier has been excellent. You will both be missed.

For the six members who were present at the rededication service of the restored memorial to the East Timorese people at Fatunaba last April it was a memorable and noteworthy occasion. I am hoping for a big roll up to the Mildura Safari in May 2002, Please try your best to be there, I am a certain starter, the sooner the better. I have in mind to spend a lot more time travelling the world.

It has been a great honour for me to be your President for the past two years. In that time I have attended a number of functions and found it to be uplifting being introduced as 

“The President of the 2/2nd Commando Association of Australia”.  I can think of no greater honour. What a fine Association we have.

In conclusion to all those of our members (and there are many) who are suffering from health problems, I wish you better days. To my committee who have guided and supported me so loyally on my term of office I convey my sincere thanks and gratitude.

Kindest regards

R. Darrington Pres.

Financial Position as at 31/01/01

The financial position of both the Association and the Independent Trust Fund are very sound.

The Trust fund has a balance of $2775, which may seem low but the Fund has sent nearly $13000 in gifts to Timor during the past 12 months. This was comprised of $11634 in vegetable seeds, $990 in sporting goods and $300 in machinery. The fund only spends in direct co-relations with its income from donations. Thanks to Bob Smyth and Keith Hayes our administration costs are low.

Since inception the Fund has received $47509 in donations. Of this more than $45000 has already gone forward to Timor in the form of vegetable seeds, sporting goods, and general humanitarian aid.

The general account of the Association is in very good shape with a bank balance of $6836.88, an improvement of over $3600 on last year’s balance. Donations to the Courier for the year increased by $777, and the cost of producing the Courier fell by $1827 combining a saving of $2604. The other items of income and expenditure did not vary greatly from previous years. 

All the individual donations to the Courier aggregating $6332 in the Statements of Receipts and Expenditure have been acknowledged in the Courier except a few late receivables, which will appear in the next Courier. The only item that decrees mention is the $575 for the replacement of the poles and sign at Kings Park. This expense would have been much greater if it were not for the interest and work of John Chalwell the current warden and the indefatigable Bob Smyth.

As we have no official treasurer at the moment the ever willing and never wearied Jack Carey has taken on this extra task. He has kept the accounts in the same meticulous manner as in the former years by Ted Monk. We can only thank Jack most sincerely, for shouldering this additional burden and to hope that a new treasurer can be found at the Annual General Meeting.

John Burridge

Honorary Auditor.

2/2nd Commando Association

General Account

STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS & EXPENDITURE YEAR ENDED 31/01/2001

Balance as at 1 February 2000                
Receipts



  $3203.03 


Expenditure
Bank Interest


       9.22

Govt Taxes


           25.44

Courier Donations

 6332.40

Courier Printing/Post 

       2747.38

Sale Jim Smailes Poems
   150.00

PO Box rent


         134.35

Sale of Badges


   125.00

Advert Listening Post

           20.00

Sale of Arch Campbells Book
   100.00

Capitation fee ACA

           53.00

Association events

   234.00

Anzac Day wreaths

           90.00

Tasmanian Safari Refund
 1000.00

Association functions

         389.15

Safari Surplus Reserve
   776.57

Admin Post/Stationary
         150.00








Commemoration Service
           82.50








Wreath



           50.00








Restoration Kings Park Sign           574.95








Safari Surplus Refund

         776.57






 $ 8727.19




      __________










      







Balance as at 31/01/01                             $5093.34 








CBA A/c


     $6836.88





          $ 11930.22




   $11930.22
I consider the above statement reflects the true position of the 2/2nd Commando Association as at 

31 January 2001.

J. Burridge

2/2 Commando Association

Independent Trust Fund

Statement of Receipts and Expenditure for the year ended 31/01/2001

Balance as at 1 February 2000       

Receipts



$6672.70

Expenditure

Donations

    9926.14

            Seeds Symonds & Yates

   11633.76

Bank Interest

        13.13

            Sports Gear



       990.00

Reimbursements




Airfares/Insurance


     1397.00

Airfares/Ins L.Bennett
    1397.10

            Rail Mill& Winch


     1300.00

Rail Mill
                1000.00

            Transport charge Darwin

       153.67








Govt Tax



         20.22








Admin Fees Tele/Fax etc

       739.64





$12336.37                                                                      16234.29








Balance as at 31/1/01








CBA a/c



$   2774.78





           $ 19009.07





$ 19009.07

I consider the above statement reflects the true position of the Independent Trust Fund as at 31st January

J. Burridge.

Editor’s report.

 During the year 2000 I advised the Committee that Betty and I would be retiring in December.

We have enjoyed our association with the production of the Courier for many years and have seen the advancement to computer printing.

Our regular correspondents have always supplied us with ample copy to make the Courier interesting, as is apparent from the number of compliments we have received over the years.

We thank you all for making our job so pleasurable and we will be pleased to advise and help the incoming Courier team if needed.

Len Bagley.

